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Our Ref:  P18/2872 
File: DE-2017/199 
Date:   15 January 2018 

Attention: Jasmina Micevski 

 
Dear Ms Micevski 

DA0569/2017 – 81 ESCARPMENT DRIVE CALDERWOOD – FOUR STAGE RESIDENTIAL SUBDIVISION 
OF LAND AND ASSOCIATED WORKS TO CRETAE 142 RESIDENTIAL LOTS AND ONE RESIDUAL 
ENVIRONMENTAL RESERVE LOT  

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the abovementioned development application. 

Wollongong City Council (WCC) has previously raised concern regarding the implications of 
development at Calderwood Valley on local infrastructure within the Wollongong Local Government 
Area. Historically the concern has been with the impact on the required road upgrades for Marshall 
Mount Road and Yallah Road to support the land release associated with the Lendlease Calderwood 
Urban Development Project (Minister for Planning approval MP09-0082).  

Based on this concern WCC previously objected to development consents being issued by 
Shellharbour City Council (SCC) for the Calderwood Urban Development Project without appropriate 
local infrastructure arrangements in place. On 13 December 2017 WCC formally entered into a 
Planning Agreement with Lendlease Communities under Section 93F of the Environmental Planning 
and Assessment Act, 1979 to ensure adequate contribution is made to WCC by Lendlease for 
development at Calderwood.  

As a result WCC has made satisfactory arrangements with that specific developer. However, to 
ensure WCC local infrastructure contributions are made by all relevant development WCC is seeking 
confirmation from SCC that appropriate arrangements are in place for contribution to both SCC and 
WCC local infrastructure prior to determination of current development application DA0569/2017.  

Both WCC and SCC have agreed to continue discussions on a cross boundary Calderwood Section 
94 Plan following WCC endorsement of a draft plan on 31 July 2017 and the request to the Secretary 
of the Department of Planning and Environment to assist with finalisation of a cross boundary plan 
(see WCC letter dated 16 August 2017 and Shellharbour Council letter dated 13 September 2017).  

The WCC July 2017 endorsed draft plan outlines the local infrastructure required to support future 
growth within Calderwood and Yallah-Marshall Mount and determines an appropriate apportionment 
of the total infrastructure costs for development within Calderwood.  The infrastructure costs and 
apportionment are based on detailed transport analysis and future road designs. This plan will levy 
contributions for the required road network that will ultimately service the overall development.  
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WCC has calculated, using the WOLSH TRACKS model, the appropriate amount of contribution ased 
on traffic movement and volumes generated proportionally by both Yallah-Marshall Mount and 
Calderwood to determine the split on costs. The 31 July 2017 draft Calderwood Release Area Section 
94 Contribution Plan and the December 2017 WCC adopted West Dapto Section 94 Development 
Contribution Plan include the relevant share of the total costs. 

It is considered the appropriate contribution for any additional development in the Calderwood Valley 
in accordance with the Draft Plan is $6,996 per dwelling / lot. It is WCC’s view that SCC is not 
precluded from imposing a condition requiring contributions to be paid to WCC in relation to the 
current development application. Should SCC grant consent to the proposal, WCC requests the 
opportunity to discuss appropriate contribution condition/s. 

Given the significance of this issue, it would be appreciated if officers from WCC and SCC could 
continue to meet to discuss this matter in greater detail.  

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me or Council’s Urban 
Release Manager, Mr David Fitzgibbon on telephone 4227 8652. 

 
This letter is authorised by: 
 
David Fitzgibbon 
Urban Release Manager  
Wollongong City Council 
Telephone (02) 4227 8652 


